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We would like to wish all our customers a very merry Christmas and
a happy new year!

Telephone – 01377 271038 Email - hello@farmshopatcranswick.co.uk

Christmas Orders

We are still taking orders for
Turkeys, Pork pies, homemade
baking and anything else for a

fantastic foodie Christmas.

Last orders 16th December.

Christmas Opening Times
Sunday 22nd Dec – 10.00-4.00
Monday 23rd Dec – 8.30-5.30
Tuesday 24th Dec – 8.00-2.00

25th, 26th, 27th – CLOSED
28th, 29th, 30th, 31st – 9.00-4.00

Tuesday 2nd Jan – return to
normal

Sunday 5th Jan - CLOSED

REMINDER

Saturday 7th December – Christmas
tasting day. Loads of fabulous products

for you to try before you buy!

Festive Afternoon Tea

Available 1st – 23rd December 2-4pm.
£15 per person. 24 hours notice

required. Bookings only!

Christmas Hampers and
Vouchers

Stuck with what to get a family
member this Christmas? Our

stunning yet affordable
Christmas hampers are

available to order now. Our
vouchers are available in £5,

£10 and £20. Please ask a
member of staff for more

details.

Christmas Trees

Available to buy 6th, 7th 8th December
and 13th, 14th, 15th December! Once

they’re gone they’re gone!
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ARE HOLDING

A CAROL CONCERT
IN THE SHOWROOM

AT FOREMAN'S GARAGE

ON SUNDAY 8TH DECEMBER
COMMENCING 2PM.

DONATIONS ONLY NO ENTRY PRICE.
TEA AND BISCUITS ETC

WILL BE SERVED AT THE INTERVAL.

Friday 13 December
Hutton Cranswick School

Doors open from 5.45 pm - eyes down  6.15 pm

Free entry, fabulous prizes!  Refreshments on sale

Everyone welcome!

Flicks in the Sticks
Saturday 14th December   6.30pm
at  Cranswick Methodist Church

Classification: U

From Pixar Animation Studios
comes the adventure of a lifetime
with your favourite toys from one
of the most celebrated animated
movies ever.  When Woody, Buzz
and the gang join Bonnie’s family
on a road trip with her new craft-
project-turned-toy, Forky, the little
spork’s innocence of what it means
to be a toy sends Woody on a wild
quest filled with unexpected new
characters—and one long-lost
friend—in a film stuffed with
dazzling animation, humour and
heart!

Due to the conditions of our licence, we cannot
give the names of the films, but for more details
you can phone 01377 253547.

Free admission. Refreshments will be
served.

All children must be accompanied by an adult

Songs and Carols
around the Village

Christmas Tree

Monday 2nd December

6.15 until 7.00pm

Festive Refreshments

All welcome

Organised by the village
uniformed groups
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For more information on Village in Bloom  please contact:
Gina Simpson at: ginasimpson@btinternet.com or on 01377 270173 or

Heather Teare at heatherateare@gmail.com or on 01377 270187
All offers of help are welcome.



5

CHRISTMAS TREE FOREST . . .
. . . Pops up’ at   

• Best Prices • Best Quality
UK grown cut and pot grown Nordmann trees (resistant to needle drop)

FREE LOCAL DELIVERY

Saturday 7th and Sunday 8th December 10.00 - 3.00

‘ALPACA EXPERIENCE’
Come and choose your tree with the family, our friendly
tree elves will be there to help!   Gifts for the whole

family, including cats and dogs

Come and meet us too
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THE BENEFICE OF HUTTON CRANSWICK WITH SKERNE, WATTON AND BESWICK
AND THE BENEFICE OF NAFFERTON with WANSFORD

MINISTRY TEAM
Rev’d Simon Elliott Vicar 01377 271592 or 07958 398307

E mail: elliottrev66@gmail.com
Mrs Gwyneth Southall Reader 01377 253572
Miss Trish Barker Reader 01377 270091
Mr Martin Adams Reader 01377 270120
Mr Michael Searle Recognised Parish Assistant
Mrs Carol Searle Recognised Parish Assistant

Anyone wishing to arrange a wedding or a baptism please contact Revd Simon Elliott

CHURCHWARDENS
St Peter's, Hutton Cranswick
Dr Robin Freeman 01377 270547
Mr Michael Searle 01377 271566
St Leonard's, Skerne
Mrs Margaret Brennand
01377 252157
Mr Nick Minns 01377 255600

St Mary's, Watton
Mr Tony Pexton 01377 270281
Mrs Joanne Blacker 01377 270228

St Margaret's, Beswick
Mr John Duggleby 01377 270229

All Saints, Nafferton
Mr Michael Anderson 01377 254410
Mr Brian Fairfield 01377 538195

St Mary's, Wansford
Mr John Seaton 01377 255592

Hello,

December dawns! The Church rises to celebrate the
start of a brand new year! The season of Advent is
here, and the festive time of Christmas is upon us!

It all starts on Sunday, 1st December with the
celebration of Advent Sunday. St Peter’s Church opens
its doors with bell ringing to welcome John Sentamu,
the Right Reverend Archbishop of York, as he leads the
congregation in our morning communion service.

Advent, a part of the Christian calendar since Pope St
Gregory the Great (591-604). Advent the first season
of the Church year leading up to Christmas and
including the four preceding Sundays.  Advent,
according to the Oxford English Dictionary, the season
before Nativity; the coming of an important person or
event. Yes, it’s the season of Advent, heralding a time
of preparation, as we wait for the Nativity of Jesus at
Christmas; and the return of Jesus at His Second
Coming.  And as we look forward to Christmas Day and
all the celebrations of the day, so we prepare
ourselves, week by week, Sunday by Sunday.

There is much to look forward to in Advent. The Advent
wreath with its four coloured candles, lit each Sunday;
and the large central white candle, lit on Christmas
Day. The Advent Calendar, daily taking us closer and
closer to the day of Jesus’ birth. The Advent Candle,
standing tall, and lit each day, till the light of Christ
comes into the world. All these wonderful preparations
drawing us nearer and nearer to that day of joy as
God’s Son is born. Will we be ready to welcome Jesus
into our homes and into our hearts?

Along the way there are events
to enjoy. For those who want
further understanding, on 3rd
December at the Methodist
Chapel at 7pm, there is an
Advent Reflection on
‘Christmas – what is it really
about?’. Then for those who love
singing and hearing the
Christmas readings, on 18th
December, at St Peter’s Church
at 7pm, Nine Lessons and
Carols. On 22nd December there
are two events, firstly at St
Peter’s Church at 10.45am, a
Christmas Big Sing; followed at
4.00pm by the Village Nativity,
this time taking place in the
Simpson’s Stable down
Sheepman Lane, a must for all
families.  Again for families and
especially children, 24th
December sees our annual Crib
Service at 4.00pm. Finally at
10.30am at the Methodist Chapel
we celebrate Christmas Day
with a Family Christmas
Service. Everyone is welcome,
do come and join us.

Wishing you a Merry Christmas
and a Happy New Year
Love
Trish



7

St Peter’s Church
Hutton Cranswick

Services for December

Date Time Service
Dec 1 10.45am Joint benefice service of Holy Communion with Archbishop

Sentamu – see below
Dec 1 4.00pm Evensong
Dec 8 10.45am Love in a Shoebox family service
Dec 8 4.00pm Sung Holy Communion
Dec 15 10.45am Family Holy Communion
Dec 15 4.00pm Choral Evensong
Dec 18 7.00pm Traditional 9 Lessons and Carols
Dec 22 10.45am Christmas Big Sing
Dec 22 4.00pm Evensong
Dec 24 4.00pm Crib Service
Dec 24 8.00pm Holy Communion for Christmas
Dec 25 10.30am Joint Family service with the Methodists (this service will be

held in the Methodist chapel)
Dec 29 10.45am Benefice Family Service at St Mary’s Watton

We are delighted to be joined by the Archbishop of York, the
Most Reverend and Right Honourable Dr John Sentamu for our
worship on 1st December. This date marks the start of the
church’s year, as we look forward in Advent to God’s presence
here on earth, through the birth of Jesus Christ.
All are welcome to join us for what promises to be a special
day.

Services for January

Jan 5 10.45am Family Service
Jan 5 4.00pm Evensong
Jan 12 10.45am Choral Family Praise
Jan 12 4.00pm Sung Holy Communion
Jan 19 10.45am Family Holy Communion
Jan 19 4.00pm Deanery Choral Evensong for Epiphany
Jan 26 10.45am Choral Family Praise
Jan 26 4.00pm Evensong
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LOVE IN A SHOEBOX

For many years the Churches in Hutton Cranswick have supported the Jacob’s Well Charity in
Beverley by filling shoe-boxes (or similar size) for children and young people who have so little to
call their own.

If you are able to support the appeal, the boxes will be collected at St Peter’s and at the
Methodist Church on Sunday 8 December at the morning services. Please mark your box to say
whether it is suitable for a boy or a girl and an approximate age. We would also appreciate £1
per box to help with transport costs. If you are unable to attend the service, you may leave your
box at the home of Ruth & Andrew Pickles, 71, Hutton Road, Hutton Cranswick (tel 270474), in
the week before 8 December, or with any church member.

� It is useful to attach a checklist of contents for customs (see below). Please wrap the lid
of the box separately from the bottom and secure the lid with rubber bands (NOT
sellotape). We are asked NOT to include any type of sweets. Include a greeting card if
you like, with a short personal message

� We are also collecting WARM CLOTHING for both adults and children, to go to the same
charity (but not the same destination) also bedding and blankets.

� Below are some ideas - just tick anything that is included.

CHECK LIST OF CONTENTS

o Toothbrush/paste
o Soap/flannel
o Brush/comb
o Hair slides/bobbles, etc
o Socks
o Pants
o Hat, scarf, gloves
o Soft toy
o Toy vehicle
o Small ball
o Marbles

o Mouth organ
o Yo-yo
o Simple jewellery
o Pens/pencils
o Crayons/ felt pens
o Notebook
o Colouring book
o Playing cards
o Teenage make-up
o Skipping rope

o Other…………………………………………….
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P.A. WATSON
JOINERY AND FENCING

All work incl: laminate flooring, door
hanging, cupboards, wall units,

decking, fencing, pergolas.

No job too small

Free estimates, call Paul

07949803755

DRIFFIELD
GARDEN SERVICES

Various jobs including Digging, Weeding,
Hedge Cutting, Grass Cutting.

Footpaths and Patios Power Washed
Snow Clearing and Wood Cutting

Log cutting, sweeping out garages and
Sheds and rubbish removal undertaken

NO JOB TOO SMALL
For immediate response contact

Robert Mumby
01377 200245

Mobile : 07983 652650
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Hutton Cranswick Methodist Church
Sunday Service: Cranswick 10.30

Minister : Rev’d Robert Amos – 01377 252105
Inter-Church Prayer Fellowship

Mondays 9.30 am at 13a Orchard Lane

Dear Friends

There always seem to be sensational headlines, just recently there was one seeking to ban Christmas Crackers! At first it
sounded as though someone wanted to take us back to puritan times and take the joy out of Christmas. On further reading
I think the real headline was the cutting down on useless plastic gifts with which I agree!

The Christmas Cracker is another good way of telling the Christmas story.

The BANG reminds us how terrified and astonished the shepherds were when told by the ‘heavenly host’ of the good news
of the birth of Jesus.

The hat is always a CROWN to remind us of The King -Jesus of course, and also The Three Wise men and King Herod.

The original crackers would have had a MOTTO or wise saying but this was later
replaced with a JOKE that hopefully, just like Christmas makes you smile and brings you
joy.

The GIFT reminds us of the Gold, Frankincense and Myrrh brought by the wise men;
hopefully the plastic replaced with something useful) and also the gift of Emmanuel-
Jesus God’s son.

It’s good to have a recycling bin for the waste paper, and linked that to Mary who kept
and pondered what had happened -- recycling ideas and memories of the birth, and
making sure that the story was not just for Christmas but for life.

Hope you have a joyful and blessed Christmas!
Regards,   Rev Robert Amos

PS What’s your favourite Cracker joke?
What do you call it when a bunch of sheep roll down a hill? A Lambslide
What did the grape say when the elephant stepped on it?    Nothing. It just let out a little wine.
Why did the man get the sack from the orange juice factory?    Because he couldn't concentrate.
What did the inflatable teacher at the inflatable school say to the inflatable child caught holding a pin? You let me down,
you let your friends down, you let your school down but most of all... you let yourself down.
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Get Gorgeous !
Insta@getgorgeous4u
facebook.com/getgorgeous4u

For more details or to book an appointment . . .
Tel : 07745 709402

Or message me on Facebook
Take a look at my page for some ideas!

Leconfield based Nail Technician
Fully Qualified and Insured in Manicure, Gel

Polish, Gel Extension, Acrylic Extension,
Pedicure, Gel Toes, Spray Tanning

Group Bookings also arranged.
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CHRISTMAS TREES FOR SALE

Fresh cut
Station car park,  Cranswick
Saturdays and Sundays
in December
9 till 4
Enquiries Tel
07494 471188
or
07890 520270

When : Saturday 7
December 9.30 am

Where : Hutton
Cranswick Garden
Centre Cafe

For further
information

please contact

Rev.d Simon
Elliott

07958 398307

Designed by Carol Cooper.  Prints and mugs available, would make lovely Christmas presents.
Available through H&K Embroidery, The Farm Shop or from me, Carol, just contact me on 01377
270548.

Young visitors for Christmas/New Year?
Are you expecting young visitors to stay with you over Christmas/New
Year? If so, you might be able to utilise some children's household equip-
ment which I have "inherited", but have no use for this festive season -
though I would eventually like it back! On offer (foc of course):

One collapsible travel cot with some bedding

One high chair on wheels

One buggy

Several stairgates

I can deliver if you would like to get in touch with me at 57 Main Street (01377-270173) or e-
mail ginasimpson@btinernet.com - or you are welcome to pop round and I can show you what is on
offer and you can see if it fits your requirements.

Thanks,  Gina Simpson
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In Bloom Annual General
Meeting

The In Bloom AGM will take
place on Tuesday 14th

January at 2pm at SRA.
All welcome. Refreshments

provided.

Live Village
Nativity

4.00 pm : Sunday 22
December

Station Yard, Cranswick

Join us as we step back in time and
journey to the stable down Sheepman

Lane

We don’t have a camel but we may
rustle up some sheep, and a few well

known villagers dressed up!

Hot drinks and Mince Pies!
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Hutton Cranswick Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held in the W.I. Hall,
Main Street, Cranswick on Wednesday, 23rd October, 2019 at 7.00 pm.

Present: Councillors: Alderton, Kelly, Lock, Poolford, Richardson (in the Chair), Sibley-Calder, Mrs Simpson, Swan,
Teare, Thompson, Wilson. Ward Councillor: Lisseter.
PC Martin Phillips and PCSO Chris Webster (attended for agenda item 6, minute 19/227).
Parishioners present: One.
The Clerk recorded the minutes.
19/223 Apologies: Councillors: Mills and Wilkinson. Ward Councillors: Evison and Owen.

19/224 Declaration of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary interests
Cllr Mrs Simpson Item No.15 - 19/236 - Non-pecuniary - HCSRA Committee Member.
Cllr Teare Item No.15 - 19/236 - Non-pecuniary - HCSRA Committee Member.

19/225 Minutes – Resolved – That the Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on the 25th September, 2019, be
approved and signed as a correct record (proposed Cllr Teare/seconded Cllr Thompson).

19/226 Matters arising – Further to minute 19/200, it was noted, there was to be no changes to the usual
arrangements for the Remembrance Service.

19/227 Police Report – PC Martin Phillips gave an overview of Humberside Police current policing numbers
and recruitment strategy and the operational priorities of the Driffield Neighbourhood Policing Team.
Consideration was being given for the current Fire Station site in Driffield to become a joint station for Police,
the Ambulance Service and the Fire Brigade Service.

Crime in the Driffield Area had remained static over the last year. The Team was focussing on the dangers of
speeding vehicles and recent lead thefts. The introduction of the use of CCTV had proved a successful crime
prevention measure. The Community Alert initiative had also proved a success, where the public can make the
Police aware of incidents and vice versa. It was suggested Parish Councils consider the use of CCTV.

PCSO Sharp had reported Main Street, Cranswick was not a suitable location for a speed survey, however, next
week a test was to be carried out on Station Road.
Updates for East Wolds and Coastal and Driffield/Rural for September, 2019 were noted.

19/228 Public Participation: Paul Lisseter referred to the earlier discussion on speeding surveys and agreed to
see if he still had some old planning information that included some speed data for Station Road.

19/229 Planning Matters – The following decisions were noted:
(a) 19/02570/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to side and rear with render finish, following

demolition of existing utility area, installation of replacement windows, removal of existing chimney
stack on east elevation and erection of a detached garage at The Firs, 20 Orchard Lane, Hutton, East
Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PZ – Full Planning Permission – Approved – 4 Conditions.

(b) 19/02492/PLF: Erection of a single storey extension to rear, following removal of existing, internal and
external alterations, including the construction of two dormers to the front, with alterations to the
existing front dormer at 7 Southgate, Hutton Cranswick, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QT – Full
Planning Permission – Approved – 3 Conditions.

(c) 19/02689/PLF: Erection of single storey extension at The Nook, 18 Station Road, Hutton Cranswick, East
Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9QZ – Full Planning Permission – Approved – 3 Conditions.

19/230 Planning Applications:
19/03241/TCA: CONSERVATION AREA - HUTTON - Fell maple tree due to overshadowing and future risk
of subsidence at 11 Mill Street, Elm Cottage, 13 Mill Street, Hutton, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 9PU–
Tree in Conservation Area – Resolved – Not to object to the application (proposed Cllr
Poolford/seconded Cllr Thompson).
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19/231 Representatives reports:
(a) In Bloom – Cllr Mrs Simpson reported the revamp of all containers was complete. A plant sub-group had

been set up to buy in seed and plants and advise on planting. The Team had received donations of good
quality top soil and manure. Further assistance at the Station was required.
Unfortunately, there was very little progress in completing the improvement work at the Station. The
wall remained in a dangerous condition.
Two Members of the Team were to attend a Rail promotion Event on the 31st October, 2019. The Team
was to support the Santa Special on the 14th December, 2019.
The Advent Trail Windows was to be repeated again in December.
The next Team meeting was on the 12th November, 2019.

(b) Pond – Cllr Sibley-Calder had purchased replacement lighting and it would be installed on the 27th

October, 2019. Cllr Poolford reported that the weed was under control at present. He would continue to
closely monitor for any further weed growth.

19/232 Play Area – Cllr Thompson reported on obtaining grants to part fund the proposed improvements to the Play
Area. A meeting with East Riding of Yorkshire Council, relating to a commuted sum allocation,
was planned for the 29th October, 2019.The Clerk was to seek further clarification regarding
inspections.

19/233 Community Safety – Cllr Richardson reported the footpath from South Lodge to the Trout Stream was
overgrown and could prove dangerous.

A proposal from the Scouts to hold an event on The Green on the 2nd December, 2019 was noted. Further
consideration would be given to the final arrangements for the event at the next Meeting.

19/234 Clerk’s report:
(a) Speed Survey – Resolved – To accept the offer from the East Riding of Yorkshire Council to look into

undertaking a speed survey in the Spring of 2020.
(b) School Crossing Patrol Officer – East Riding of Yorkshire Council continued its efforts to recruit a School

Crossing Patrol Officer. An advert would be placed in the Bulletin.

19/235 Allotments – The Clerk would chase up payment of outstanding rents. There were two vacant plots.

19/236 HCSRA – Cllr Mrs Simpson reported a Volunteer Evening was to be held on 25th October, 2019.

19/237 Parish Plan – Cllr Teare was to provide a draft report for discussion at the next Meeting.

19/238 Sign at the junction of Hutton Balk with A164 – Cllr Mrs Simpson reported that she had cleared the
site, following the damage caused to the sign. It was noted that it appeared that East Riding of Yorkshire Council had

commenced work to provide a replacement sign.
19/239 Footpath across The Green from the School to Hotham Road – Cllr Swan had received concerns
over the condition of the footpath. The Clerk would report the poor condition of the footpath to Highways.

19/240 Survey on Allowances – Resolved – To inform East Riding of Yorkshire Council that Hutton Cranswick Parish
Council did not wish to pay an allowance to the Chairman or its Members (proposed Cllr
Teare/seconded Cllr Richardson).

19/241 Creation of an area for dogs at the School – A request received from a resident was withdrawn.

19/242 Consultation from BT on the proposed removal public payphones – Resolved – To purchase the
BT public phone on Main Street, Cranswick for £1 (proposed Cllr Kelly/seconded Cllr Alderton).
19/243 Tree Management Plan for The Green – Resolved – To accept the Plan, as presented, by Cllr Poolford

(proposed Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Thompson).

19/244 Interim Audit of the 2019-20 Accounts – The Auditor remained satisfied that the accounts and records of the
Council continue to be well maintained. There were no matters arising from the audit and no significant areas of
concern to which the attention of the Council needed to be drawn.
A matter raised regarding the changes to the Council’s insurance policy had been satisfactorily explained to the
auditor. The Council further reviewed the key changes to the Policy and had no concerns with the changes (proposed
Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Lock).
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19/245 Noticeboards – Resolved – To seek finalised costs for the aluminium classic style noticeboards
(proposed Cllr Poolford/seconded Cllr Teare).

19/246 2020-21 Parish Council Budget – A draft Budget was discussed and noted. The allocation for allotments was
increased by £500.00 to £2500.00. Approval was deferred to a future Meeting, pending the East Riding of Yorkshire
Council confirming the 2020-21 Tax Base figure for Band D equivalent properties for the Parish.
19/247 East Riding of Yorkshire Council’s Overview and Scrutiny Committees 2020-21 – Cllr Teare put
forward a suggestion for the Committee to look at ‘the adequacy of the East Riding Energy Grid to cope with

thefuture day to day demands of electric vehicles’.

19/248 Cluster Meeting – the Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th October, 2019 were noted.
19/249 Code of Conduct – Resolved – To adopt the new Code of Conduct proposed by the East Riding of Yorkshire
Council on the 9th October, 2019 (proposed Cllr Richardson/seconded Cllr Thompson).

19/250 Budget – The latest budget position and bank reconciliation were noted.
19/251 Payments:

Resolved – To approve payment of accounts, as presented, to include the invoice for the see-saw (cheque 3369)
(proposed Cllr Thompson/seconded Cllr Wilson).

19/252 Other payments – Resolved – To approve payment of £467.49 to Ian Sibley-Calder for the recovery of
expenses relating to the replacement of lights on the Pond, £18.90 to S. Richardson for travel
expenses and £22.00 to Royal British Legion for a poppy wreath. Total £508.39 (proposed Cllr
Alderton/seconded Cllr Swan).

The payments will be recorded on the November agenda and in the Minutes.

19/253 Correspondence - The following correspondence was received and noted: -
(a) East Riding and Northern Lincolnshire Local Councils Organisation (ERNLLCA) Newsletter, September, 2019.
(b) YORSwitch – Cheaper Energy Together Events – Driffield Centre, Cross Hill, 14th November, 2019.
(c) Parish Transport Champions Review of Active Member List.
(d) East Riding of Yorkshire Council's Self-Build Housing Bulletin.
(e) Healthy Lifestyles - Activities in the Driffield and surrounding areas – Walking Football.
(f) ERNLLCA District Committee Meeting – 8th October at Cass Hall, Driffield.
(g) Estimate of Rough Sleepers – 2019 (the number of rough sleepers on the evening of Tuesday 19th November,

2019 into the morning of Wednesday 20th November, 2019.
(h) ERNLLCA Conference – 15th November, 2019, Village Hotel, Hull.
(i) Keep Britain Tidy - Fight Back against Dog Fouling.
(j) Notes of meeting, dates and actions for next Cross Parish Working Group on minor roads between the

parishes.
(k) Review of Allowances –Town and Parish Councils - effect on councillor’s personal tax liabilities.

19/254 Next Meeting – It was agreed the next Meeting was to be held on the 27th November, 2019 at 7.00 pm
in the W.I. Hall, Main Street, Cranswick.

There being no further business, the Meeting closed at 8. 25 pm.

Cheque No Name Details
Net of

Vat VAT

Total
(including

VAT

3399 Hutton Cranswick WI Hall Hire of Hall 12.00 12.00

3400 A. Johnson Half year audit and report 185.00 185.00

3401 Information Commissioner Data protection registration 40.00 40.00

3402 Yorkshire Water
Garden allotments - water consumption to 23rd September,
2019 60.43 60.43

3403 Opus Energy Electricity standing charge to 29th September, 2019 11.91 0.60 12.51

3404 T. Eling Landscapes and Garden Services Cutting Green 2nd and 25th September, 2019 300.00 60.00 360.00

3405 S. Sanderson Salary and expenses 390.08 390.08

3406 P.A. Watson
Play Area: replace posts to perimeter fencing (19/193) and new
posts to safety rail around swings 370.00 370.00

Totals 1369.42 60.60 1430.02
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Help wanted with a craft project

I am in the process of up-dating and reproducing a new
Family Tree and it isn't something I can tackle on the web.
The original (large size - A1) is framed and hand-written
and is fine as far as it goes - but it hasn't been up-dated
since 2000. I have a full size copy of this original to work
It is written in small italic letters and the up-date needs to
match. Is there any craft-orientated person out there with
calligraphy skills who might be able to add the information
I can provide. This isn't a massive project but I need to
complete before the end of December if possible. If you
think you might be able to assist (or even provide sugges-
tions as to where to look/who else to tackle), please con-
tact Gina Simpson on 01377-270173
(57 Main Street) ginasimpson@btinternet.com

The Bulletin Team
thanks all its readers,

advertisers and
contributors for their
support over the past

year.

We wish you all a Merry
Christmas and a Happy

New Year
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Funded by Hutton Cranswick Parish Council and advertising,
The Bulletin is produced and delivered
 monthly by our team of volunteers.

If you need help with
Advertising, contact Frank on 270470;

Deliveries - Gary on 07795 202559
Diary Dates - Sue M on 275333.

If you would like to send an item/advert for publication
please email this to ourvillages@hotmail.com where it will
be picked up by Sue W, Lynn, Melvyn or Richard, who will

do their best to acknowledge receipt within 2-3 days.
All items for inclusion in The Bulletin should be with us by

the 18th  of the month, otherwise we cannot guarantee
inclusion. Did you know you can also view a colour copy of

the Bulletin on the village website www.huttoncranswick.com

When contacting any of our advertisers please tell them that
you saw their advert in The Bulletin.

Printed by Alma Printers, Driffield YO25 6LL

Wednesday
18 December

7.00 pm
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With all other festivities now out of the way, it is
time for us to really concentrate on Christmas
and what I am sure will be a busy and hopefully
hugely enjoyable period. Monday nights at The
White Horse are currently echoing to the joyful,
if perhaps not quite yet tuneful, sounds of carols
old and new.

Although not officially performing, we are hoping
to have a good number of the choir at the turning
on of the Christmas lights on the Green on
Monday, December 2nd to add a little volume to
the proceedings. So please, come along and give us
a hand - we need it!!!

However, the major performance for this period
will be the Mulled Wine and Mince Pie Evening
which will be held at The GeeGee on Monday,
December 16th, starting at 7.30pm. This will be a
very informal evening of community carol singing
plus a little bit more. If we can manage to get our
act together and learn a couple of songs, the
choir should also be regaling you with a tune or
two. Everyone is more than welcome and it gives
the opportunity for the community to come
together for an evening of celebration and
enjoyment in a very relaxed setting. You will get
the chance to sing along, have a drink or two and
just enjoy yourselves - I know we will. Make sure
you wear your silliest Christmas jumper/ scarf /
dress or whatever and be prepared to join in.
There will be a raffle with all proceeds going to
charity. You will also have the chance to meet us
and see that we are a very ordinary, mixed bunch
who just enjoy singing and don’t take ourselves
too seriously. Who knows, if you like what you see,
you may want to give it a try.

We meet every Monday evening in the back room
at The White Horse from 7.30 till 9. Subs are
only £2 per week and no one has to be an

experienced singer or even have the
ability to read music. There are no
auditions and we never kick anyone
out - which is the only reason why I
am still there! We like to think it is
a fun evening which also has the
benefit of raising money for local
good causes.

Many of us also stay on for a bit of
a natter over a beer or a wine
afterwards and it’s a great way of
meeting new people.

Following the Mulled Wine Evening,
around 40 of us will be returning to
the pub for our Choir Christmas
Dinner on Wednesday, 18th, which
we are all eagerly looking forward
to. Many thanks to Clive and Scott
for helping us to make this happen.

After that, we will be having a few
weeks break, before returning on
Monday, January 13th to start the
preparation in earnest for our First
Birthday Party which will be an
absolutely packed evening of
entertainment and fun on Saturday
14th March. Put the date in your
diary now - it will be held at
Foreman’s Garage (huge thanks to
the wonderful Janet for all of her
help with this) on Saturday, March
14th. More details on tickets will
follow in the new year.

Hoping to see as many of you as
possible on the 16th ready to
warble, grunt, squark, shout, scream
or maybe even just sing, but most of
all, ready to enjoy yourselves.

In harmony

Haz
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Xmas Present Ideas
Why not treat your loved one to a Reflexology
or Reiki Voucher or a course of treatments?
Also available:
-Clinical Hypnotherapy
- EFT, NLP, CBT
- Pain Management(OldPain2Go)
- Anxiety Management
- Feel the Fear & Do it Anyway
Lynn Marshall
Registered Nurse (mental health) Emotional
Health Therapies & Training
07851570447
info@lynnmarshall.co.uk
www.lynnmarshall.co.uk

On Friday 6th December
Foreman’s Garage Showroom

Doors open from 6.30pm
Eyes down at 7.00pm

Free Entry - Good Prizes - Refreshments
In aid of
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Hutton Cranswick
Parish Council

Clerk: Mr Steve Sanderson
Bella Cottage, Sheepman Lane,

Cranswick, YO25 9RA
Tel; 01377 270058

e-mail: hcpcouncil@gmail.com

Richard Alderton
Tel: 271848
Joanne Kelly
Tel: 270737
Martin Lock
Tel: 271329
Yvonne Mills
Tel: 202140
John Poolford
Tel: 270539
Stephen Richardson
Tel: 270248
Ian Sibley-Calder
Tel: 07770 632893

Gina Simpson
Tel: 270173
Richard Swan
Tel: 07711 623967
Melvyn Teare
Tel: 270187
Russel​l Thompson
Tel: 07753 134146
Andrew Wilson
Tel: 270908
Kelly Wilkinson
Tel : 07890 548787

​The next Council Meeting is on
Wednesday 18th December 2019

 starting at 7.00pm in the W I Hall

The meeting is open to the public and early in the Agenda,
the public and councillors may ask questions or make statements
(limited to 3 minutes per person).

No need to book - just turn up.

The Agenda is available on the council website.
There are October minutes in this Bulletin.

Safe & Sound Fund:
A pot of money is available to residents across the East Riding to
help them minimise the fear of crime by increasing their home
security.
The safe and sound scheme, run by East Riding of Yorkshire Council,
allows people who may be vulnerable, to apply for additional home
security measures such as additional locks for doors and windows,
door chains and window alarms.

To qualify, applicants must be aged 60 or over or disabled and be a
home owner, private sector tenant or housing association tenant
and the combined savings of everyone living in the household must
not exceed £23,250.

The scheme is not available to anyone who is council house tenant.
Successful applicants will be entitled to a free home security
assessment and the fitting of any security measures.
To apply residents should request an application form by
sending an email to safe.communities@eastriding.gov.uk or
by calling 01482 396380

Floods happen quickly
and often without

warning.

There is nothing you can do to
prevent a flood, and scientists
warn that an effect of climate
change will be more frequent
flash flooding in the future.

Flooding facts

● Just 150mm (six inches) of fast-flowing water can knock an
adult off their feet

● Electric current can pass along downed power lines in
floodwaters

● A car can float in just 600mm (two feet) of water
● Flash floods can cause walls of water 10 to 20 feet high
● Around five million people in the UK live in areas at risk of

flooding.

Important flood safety advice

Remember flood water will probably contain sewage, which can
cause disease. Always wash your hands/arms/ legs after coming
into contact with floodwater with hot water and soap.
Keep contaminated footwear and clothing away from children.
Do not allow children to play in floodwater.
As well as the risk of disease, grates and covers may have
dislodged under the pressure of floodwater which can create a
drowning risk.
If you need to walk through floodwater consider using a pole
(brush handle) to test the ground in front of you.

Driving on flooded roads

Stay in first gear and drive slowly as the wash from your car
could flood properties and oncoming vehicles.
Slip the clutch to keep the engine speed higher than normal
avoiding a stall.
Where possible drive towards the middle of the road to avoid
the deeper water.
Floodline 0845 988 1188.

In an emergency, residents can contact the ERYcouncil on
(01482) 393939.

Allotments:
These are situated on Beverley Road. There are a number of
plots currently available.
If you would like to rent an allotment of approximately 1/10th
of an acre for £15.00 per year, please fill in an application form
and send it to
Steve Sanderson, Clerk to Hutton Cranswick Parish Council.
An application form is available on the council’s website. When
a plot becomes available you will be contacted. Thank you.
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We'd like to say a big thank you to Scott, Kylie, all the
Cranbury team, and everyone that supported it. We were
very kindly given a donation of 6 benches by them. It's
great to know that money spent in our village has directly
benefited young people in the village too. Here are our
Scouts pictured with the new benches.

Our Bonfire night went well, with all our Beavers and
Cubs enjoying the night. All sections have been out
walking in the dark and having fun with glowsticks whilst
out. The younger sections have also had a visit to Tophill
Low nature reserve, and have been learning about how
to identify different trees, by their leaves and shapes of
twigs and bark.

Scouts have been working on their photography skills and
learning news ones for their photography badge.

Get in touch for more details or info on anything, or to
join cranswickscouts@gmail.com

Places available in the new year in Beavers and Cubs
(Scouts are currently full, but can take names for
waiting list), get in touch for details. We're open to
boys and girls, Beavers are aged 6-8, Cubs 8-10.5,
Scouts 10.5-14. Email Cranswickscouts@gmail.com

Flix in the Sticks : January Film Night

The next film will be on Thursday 9th
January at 7.30pm. See the Driffield and
Wolds Weekly and notice boards around
the village for further details.
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Be part of this inspirational project, help us by

sponsoring a brick. Please use the form below

Yes, I w ould like to support the SRA Appeal w ith my donation of £___________

Title: _________ First name: ______________ Surname: ______________________

Home address: _________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________________

Postcode: _____________________Date: ___________________________________

Signature: ____________________________________

Registered Charity No 700877

Hutton Cransw ick Sports and Recreation Association,
Queen Elizabeth 11 Playing Fields, Rotsea Lane,
Hutton Cransw ick, YO25 9ES

Tick to Gift Aid
your donation:

I w ant to gift aid my
donation and any

donations I make in the
future or have made in the
past 4 years to SRA.
I am a UK taxpayer and
understand that if I pay
less Income Tax and/or
Capital Gains Tax than the
amount of Gift Aid claimed
on all donations in that tax
year it is my responsibility
to pay any difference.
Please notify the charity if
you: w ant to cancel this
declaration; change your
name or home address; no
longer pay sufficient tax on
your income and/or capital
gains.

I’d like to sponsor a brick for £30. Name / message to be included on your brick
(max no of letters is 30, including spaces and punctuation).

Please make your cheque payable to Hutton Cranswick SRA and forw ard w ith this form to

Your Sports and Recreation Association

We believe a more modern building would greatly enhance
the facilities within the village and offer a greater choice
of activities.
We are now planning to build this new facility for the
village which will meet these aspirations. To do this we
will need to raise £560,000. We are putting the project
plan and detail in place so that we can identify the next
steps for creating the new building.
We are seeking funding through various charities and trusts.
We are looking locally to suppliers and trades people who
are prepared to offer their expertise in creating our new
building. Please get in touch with Mike Wardell on 07814
923699.

Friday 13 December  7.30 pm

Entrance £5.00

Includes supper

Please phone Mike on 07814 923699
to book your place and your supper

If you wish to book the SRA hall for
your next event then please contact

Frances Johnson on

07813 717523.

Have your next “do” at the SRA
Organising a celebration - Birthday, Wedding
anniversary, a “works do” or fund raising activity -
then the SRA at Hutton Cranswick is an ideal location.

Plenty of car parking, grass area, hall, kitchen and
bar facilities makes it the ideal venue for your next
event.
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COME AND HAVE A GO!
FOR COMPLETE BEGINNERS
Every Friday afternoon at 2pm

Try your hand at short mat indoor bowls
Bowls available - please bring flat sole shoes
and FOR THOSE WITH SOME EXPERIENCE -

Activities to improve your game!

Find out how you can join in
Hutton Cranswick Bowls Club,

At rear of White Horse Inn,
Main Street, Cranswick. YO25 9QR

See website or telephone
01377 270621 for more information

www.huttoncranswick.com/bowlsclub.html

We welcome NEW MEMBERS!

Wednesday 25th
December 2019

WI Hall at 1.00 pm
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DG ELECTRICAL

Danny Gladstone
City & Guilds 17thEdition Electrician

All types of Domestic, Industrial and Commercial
work undertaken including fitting of new sockets,
provision of outside lighting and house rewiring.

PAT testing

07761342476
danny_gladstone@live.co.uk
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How People on the Home Front helped in the World War Effort
Dig for Victory
In World War 2 it was a big battle. In the World War if you grew food
you get to eat it because there was not a lot of food that’s how some
people died.
Evacuation
Evacuation was important. Children got evacuated because Germans
bombed Britain children had to go to the countryside so they could
not die. On the train they went there until the world war finished.
Rationing
Most of the food in the war most food was rationed each week they
didn’t get lots of food you needed 3 books and they were called id
card and ration book and gas mask and it has black rubber inside the
gas mask.
By Freddie in Year 3

A Trip to Murton Park
On Tuesday we went to Murton Park eventually we went on the bus
and finally we got to York. When we got off the bus we met Mrs A.
Next we talked about the war after that we heard the Prime Minister.
Then we washed the shirts soon we hanged it up it was really fun then
we went outside in the bunkers the man threw stones on the bunkers.
Then we went back in, before we went to play in the park, to have a
biscuit and cocoa then we went back outside to play in the park.  The
alarm went off and we went in the bunkers and the man throw stones
on them again then we washed our hands for lunch. After lunch we
got a gas mask then we went to the museum.
By Valentino in Year 3

My River Journey
I was born as a raindrop
coming down from the blue
clouds. I giggled and tickled
the fish as I slowly walked past them.

I grew up into a strong
river. I shoved and pushed
the banks as I sprinted quickly
passed.

I became one handsome river
you could imagine. People
started to paddle in me. I was
happy I was loved.

I tumbled into the beautiful
arms of the sea. I am no longer
me I belong to the sea.

By Hermione

My River Journey
I was born as a
puddle in the misty
woods. I got pulled
into a river.

I grew tough as leather.
Ducklings started to swim
on my back. People began
to have a swim in me!

I became a waterfall,
falling down a stream.
I panicked I tried to
go back up!

I tumbled into the
          sea.
I cried for HELP but
          I am
not me I belong to
           the
big, blue sea.

By Matilda
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DECEMBER DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Sunday 1st – 24th Advent Window Trail
Monday 2ⁿd Crafts 1:30-3:30pm at WI Hall,
Cranswick. For information contact
Gwyneth Southall 01377 253572
Monday 2ⁿd Carols and Songs around the
Village Christmas Tree 6:15pm until
7:00pm. Refreshments organised by the
Village uniformed groups
Monday Village Choir Practice 7:30-
9:00pm at The White Horse, Cranswick
Tuesday Pop-In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall,
Cranswick. For more information contact
Rose Bell on 01377 270220
Tuesdays (term time) Music and Story
1:30-2:45pm at St Peter’s Church
Wednesday Friendship Coffee Club
10:30am-12:00noon at SRA Rotsea Lane
Thursday 5th Pig Bingo 7:30pm (Eyes
Down) at WI Hall, Cranswick
Friday Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-
11:30am at SRA Rotsea Lane. Entrance
£1.00 including coffee or tea and biscuits
Friday 6th Bingo Family Fun Night 6:30pm
for eyes down at 7:00pm at Foreman’s
Garage Showroom in aid of Dynamics. Free
entry
Saturday 7th Men’s Group 9:30am at The
Garden Centre Cafe. For more information
contact Rev’d Simon Elliot 07958 398307
Saturday 7th Monthly Wildlife Walk
10:00am at Tophill Low. No booking
necessary, standard admission charge
bring your binoculars

Sunday 8th Shoebox Sunday Collection at
St Peter’s Church or Methodist Chapel
during morning service
Sunday 8th Driffield Silver Band 2:00pm at
Foreman’s Garage Showroom. Donations
only, no entry price. Tea & Biscuits at the
interval
Monday 9th Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm
outside Hutton Cranswick School
Monday 9th Bridge 1:30-3:30pm at WI
Hall, Cranswick. Contact Monica McGregor
on 01377 270717
Tuesday 10th WI Christmas Meeting
6:45pm at WI Hall, Cranswick
Friday 13th Christmas Bingo Doors open
5:45pm, Eyes Down 6:15pm at Hutton
Cranswick School. Free entry, fabulous
prizes. Refreshments on sale
Friday 13th Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA.
Rotsea Lane. Entrance £5.00 includes
supper. Phone Mike Wardell on 07814
923699 to book a place
Saturday 14th Mammal Safari- Family
Event 10:00am - 12:00noon at Tophill Low
Nature Reserve. Standard admission
charge. No booking required
Saturday 14th Santa’s Sleigh Ride from
4:00pm, see advert for details of route.
Proceeds for Hutton Cranswick Playgroup
Saturday 14th Flicks in the Sticks 6:30pm
at Methodist Chapel, Cranswick (Children
to be accompanied by an adult)
Sunday 15th Santa’s Sleigh Ride from
4:30pm, see advert for route.

Monday 16th Crafts 1:30-3:30pm at WI
Hall, Cranswick. For information contact
Gwyneth Southall 01377 253572
Wednesday 18th Christmas at the
Friendship Coffee Club 10:30-12:00 noon
Wednesday 18th Service of Nine Lessons
and Carols 7:00pm at St Peter’s Church,
Hutton
Wednesday 18th Parish Council Meeting
7:00pm at WI Hall, Cranswick
Saturday 21st Cadenza Singers Concert at
St Peter's Church , Hutton. Pay on the door
Sunday 22ⁿd Carol Service 10:30am at
Methodist Chapel, Cranswick
Sunday 22ⁿd The Christmas Big Sing
10:45am at St Peter’s Church, Hutton.
Wear your best Christmas jumper
Sunday 22ⁿd until Sunday 12th January
2020 Wildlife Photographic Exhibition
10:00am-4:00pm at Tophill Low Nature
Reserve. Standard admission charge, no
booking necessary
Sunday 22ⁿd Village Nativity 4:00pm
Monday 23rd Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm
outside Hutton Cranswick School
Tuesday 24th Crib Service 4:00pm at St
peter’s Church, Hutton
Wednesday 25th Christmas Day Lunch
1:00pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. To Book a
Place contact Sally 01377 271060, Kate
07875 198756 or Mike:
mikejohnson0497@gmail.com

JANUARY 2020 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Wednesday 1st Two Wildlife Walks 10:00am & 1:30pm to score as
many bird species as possible at Tophill Low. No booking necessary,
standard admission charge bring your binoculars
Wednesday 1st- Sunday 12th Wildlife Photographic Exhibition
10:00am-4:00pm at Tophill Low Nature Reserve. Standard
admission charge, no booking necessary
Monday 6th Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside Hutton Cranswick
School
Monday 6th Epiphany Party for all the family 2:30pm-5:00pm at
Methodist Chapel, Cranswick. Refreshments available
Monday Village Choir Practice 7:30-9:00pm at The White Horse,
Cranswick
Tuesday Pop-In 2:00-4:00pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. For more
information contact Rose Bell on 01377 270220
Tuesdays (term time) Music and Story 1:30-2:45pm at St Peter’s
Church
Thursday Village Quilters 1:00-4:00pm at WI Hall, Cranswick
Friday Youth Club for Grown Ups 10:00-11:30am at SRA Rotsea
Lane. Entrance £1.00 including coffee or tea and biscuits
Wednesday 8th (restarts) Friendship Coffee Club 10:30am-
12:00noon at SRA Rotsea Lane

Thursday 9th Flicks in the Sticks 7:30pm at Methodist Chapel,
Cranswick
Monday 13th Bridge 1:30-3:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. Contact
Monica McGregor on 01377 270717
Tuesday 14th WI Meeting 7:15pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. Subject-
Beatrix Potter-The Story of her Life Speaker-Pat Osbourne
Competition-Handcrafted Rabbit (any medium)
Tuesday 14th VIB Annual General Meeting (info page 14)
Friday 17th Quiz Night 7:30pm at SRA. Rotsea Lane. Entrance £5.00
includes supper. Phone Mike Wardell on 07814 923699 to book a
place
Monday 20th Library Van 10:00am-5:00pm outside Hutton
Cranswick School
Monday 20th Crafts 1:30-3:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. For
information contact Gwyneth Southall 01377 253572
Wednesday 22ⁿd Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm at WI Hall,
Cranswick
Saturday 25th Burns Night Celebration at Foreman’s Car
Showroom.      Tickets £16.50 each from Janet 270258 Anita 270261
or Ruth 270474
Monday 27th Bridge 1:30-3:30pm at WI Hall, Cranswick. Contact
Monica McGregor on 01377 270717

To have your events listed in Dates for your Diary, please email
ourvillages@hotmail.com or contact Sue Moody on 01377 275333
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